
          File No. EA2020-106 
 

CITY OF RICHLAND 
Determination of Non-Significance 

 
Description of Proposal:   The Benton County Mosquito Control District 1 is proposing to 

conduct normal maintenance and repair of roadways, horse 
trails and ditches within W.E. Johnson Park.  Normal 
maintenance and repair will include temporarily altering beaver 
dams, removing debris from plugged culverts, clearing brush 
from ditches (utilizing hand tools such as a machete or chain 
saw), and removing vegetation from the existing roads and 
horse trails throughout the park. 

  
Proponent:  Benton County Mosquito Control District 1 
 4951 W. Van Giesen Street 
 West Richland, WA 99353 

 
Location of Proposal:  The project site is located at W.E. Johnson Park in the city of 

Richland, WA 99352.   
 

Lead Agency:    City of Richland 
 

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable 
significant adverse impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) 
is not required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c). This decision was made after review of a 
completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This 
information is available to the public on request.   
 
(   ) There is no comment for the DNS. 
 
( X ) This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this 
proposal for fourteen days from the date of issuance. 
 
(   ) This DNS is issued after using the optional DNS process in WAC 197-11-355.  
There is no further comment period on the DNS. 
 

Responsible Official:  Mike Stevens 
Position/Title:  Planning Manager  
Address:  625 Swift Blvd., MS #35, Richland, WA  99352 
Date:  March 16, 2020  
 
Signature______________________________ 

 

http://www.ci.richland.wa.us/
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